
  
 

 

CHAIRMAN: Dick Parsley     VICE CHAIRMAN: Alan Waller 

COMMITTEE:  FOUNDATION REPORT FOR AGM 

MEETING DATE: 5th May 2020  

KEY PROJECTS: 

• Recycle books, CDs and DVDs through Ziffit – ongoing 

• Claim rebates of 10% from holiday bookings with Riviera Travel 

• Individual commitment to support our Foundation - ongoing 

• Hydrotherapy support for polio survivors – continuing each Thursday  

• Bonus Ball – ongoing 
 

 
REPORT FOR THE YEAR TO DATE: 

 

• Bonus Ball. Sadly, the schedule of face to face meetings interrupted by the onset of 
Corvid 19 has mean that only 10 completed cycles have been completed so far this year 
raising £245 for the Foundation Annual Programme Fund. The start of the club meeting 
regularly on-line has allowed a virtual return of this fund raiser with one further cycle now 
complete. 
 

• BPF Hydrotherapy Programme. The weekly hydrotherapy pool sessions carried on up to 
12th March when social distancing measures forced the suspension. However, up to that 
point the hands-on support of some members and their partners meant that the 
programme ran successfully. The second District Grant was successfully signed off as 
complete early in the year. It was a great milestone for the club when the 
Northamptonshire Branch of the BPF agreed to become corporate members of the club. 
 

• Ziffit. There are still some books and CDs waiting to be process for sale to Ziffit. 
 

• Rivera Travel Refund. One refund of £197.80 was paid into the club trust account from 
Rivera Travel. 
 

• Disability Games. The club entered a team from the BPF for the D1070 Disability Games 
to be held in Stamford in April. Sadly, the event had to be cancelled. The intention is to 
carry the activity forward to 2021 when it will be help in Lincoln. 
 

• Personal Contributions. There is still time for individual members to make a personal 
contribution to either the Annual Programme Fund (when the money raised this year 
become available to spend on projects in 3 years) or to End Polio Now. This can be done 
through the club account or direct to RFUK at Alcester. 
 

 

Dick Parsley                  28th April 2020 


